
I strongly oppose HB 2107!


I see no good reason to add OHA as another agency to do automatic voter registration.  

Voter registration should be an action based on a deliberate decision and performed by 
an eligible voter who is a non-incarcerated legal citizen. 

Voter registration should remain the sole responsibility of the county election offices to 
oversee this process and not increase the likelihood of duplication, error and possible 
fraud by having multiple agencies diluting their focus and resources on this completely 
unrelated area which belongs to our civil rights not to our government health benefits or 
our motor vehicle registration.  

Furthermore, the sharing of our electronic signatures across agencies violates the 
privacy of our personal information and encourages an unnecessary risk of identity 
theft.  

Instead of pouring resources into expanding a system that collects unsolicited voter 
registrations from unvetted people by unrelated agencies, please consider putting them 
into having the election offices clean up the voter rolls and focus on ensuring election 
integrity. 

Thank you!     


